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How do we proceed if a parent is angry and 
wants an IEP meeting held and the eligibility 
is expired but we can’t finalize the IEP?  With 
the closure last year, we are still catching up 
on evals that were open. 

First, a request for an IEP Team meeting should be 
honored. Then, there are a couple of options. 
1- Consider whether contracting for evaluations may 
be extremely overdue given the backlog. -OR- 
2- Review the reevaluation that is in progress and 
determine whether it was for programming or for 
eligibility. If for programming, the IEP Team can 
determine whether the review of existing data 
supports continued eligibility in the current disability 
category. If true, then, finalize the eligibility. Once the 
evaluation for programming is completed, the IEP 
Team should meet, add the results from the 
evaluation for programming to the PLAAFP, and 
determine whether revisions to the IEP are required. 
Then, finalizing the IEP should be able to be 
accomplished. -OR- 
3- (not ideal; however, preferred over a dispute) Hold 
the IEP Team meeting, draft in ECATS any changes into 
an addendum IEP, print off the addendum and cross 
through the “Proposed” watermark and mark “Final”. 
Provide the parent the meeting copy of this final 
addendum. While you won’t be able to finalize, you 
will have kept the EC processes moving forward and in 
compliance with reviewing and revising the IEP when 
there is a concern. Then, you can finalize once 
eligibility is resolved. 

Do we know when the charter headcount 
transfer system will open up? 

The EC division is working closely with school business 
to have the most efficient process for determining 
charter school headcount transfers.  If the 
methodology requires a manual submission, your 
charter RC will notify you well in advance of the 
timelines. 

Who will do NCDIP Literacy for Region 6? Melanie Sharpe is Literacy consultant for Regions 5 ( 
Piedmont-Triad) & 6 (Southwest) 

If we have someone who wants to join the 
cohort, is it too late to do so? 

Unfortunately, yes.  We cannot add additional 
participants this year, as the work has already begun 
with the group. 

What if you did not select someone for the 
Compliance Cohort? 

Please consider adding them next year. 

 


